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America’s Boating Club

®
 Mid-Atlantic 

2020 Spring Conference & Change of Watch 
26 – 29 March 2020 

Princess Royale, Ocean City, MD 

The America’s Boating Club Mid-Atlantic District Squadrons’ Officer 
Training, Spring Conference and Change of Watch will be held at 
the Princess Royale Hotel & Conference Center in Ocean City, MD 
from Thursday 26 March through Sunday 29 March 2020. 
 
On Friday morning there are training sessions for squadron offic-
ers, followed by an afternoon of informational seminars.  Friday 
evening will shows how “D5 Works” as we enjoy one another’s 
company and conviviality at hospitality rooms hosted by the various 
squadrons.  Saturday morning there are several seminars of inter-
est before we sit down for the luncheon.  After the luncheon is a 
Town Hall with the National representative.  In the afternoon is the 
Conference meeting and then the new bridge takes over.  Saturday 
evening is Commander Neese’s final cocktail party followed by the 
installation banquet.  Sunday morning our new district commander, 
Jeff Short will host a reception where you can meet the new bridge 
and enjoy some refreshments before heading home.  The entire 
weekend will be a celebration of the successes and accomplish-
ments of our fellow district and squadron members who prove 
again how “D5 Works!” 
 
The raffle table will be full of exciting goodies, including the famous 
“basket of cheer” donated by the past district commanders.  We 
also will run a 50/50 raffle. 
 
Our District Spring Conference is a very timely break from the sea-
sonal “cabin fever” and gives everyone the chance to meet up with 
boating friends and work on plans for the upcoming boating sea-
son. 
 
The deadline for meal registrations is 18 March.  Please find regis-
tration forms for the event in this issue so you can conveniently 
sign up and find information on making reservations at the hotel.  
There are also registration forms on the district website: https://abc-
midatlantic.org.  This is a new web address for the site. 
 
So, “Come on down the ocean” and join the America’s Boating 
Club Mid-Atlantic for another fabulous gathering where “D5 Works!” 
 
We all look forward to seeing you there!! 
 
P/C Steven Dalgarno, SN, Chairman.    
America’s Boating Club Baltimore 



www.americasboatingclub.org 

  

2 

United States Power Squadrons
®
 

2019- 2020 District 5 Bridge   
 

Commander’s Message 
 

D/C Walter K. Neese, SN 

Commander  
D/C Walter K. Neese, SN 
walt@walterworkshardware.com 
(Dundalk) (410) 728-7275 
1432 Park Avenue 
Baltimore, MD  21217-4230 
Executive Officer  
D/Lt/C Jeffrey E. Short, JN 
jeshortmd@gmail.com 
(Annapolis) (443) 756-6784 
1630 Stream Valley Overlook 
Severn, MD  21144 
Educational Officer  
D/Lt/C Joseph P. Gibson, AP 
Joesboat.jg@gmail.com 
(Rockville)  (301) 503-3206 
19365 Cypress Ridge Terrace 
Leesburg, VA  20176 
Administrative Officer  
D/Lt/C Michael Payne, AP 
Payne.michael@dol.gov 
(Kent Narrows) (615) 478-6239 
136 Bay Avenue 
Stevensville, MD  21666-2922 
Secretary  
D/Lt/C Penn Hess, AP 
p_hess@msn.com 
(Kingsway) (609) 605-5909 
1763 Dewberry Lane 
Cherry Hill, NJ  08003-3317 
Treasurer  
D/Lt/C Nick Montalto, SN 
Nickmontalto.usps@gmail.com 
(Main Line) (610) 666-7250 
2742 Apple Valley Lane 
Audubon, PA  19403-2202 
Asst. Educational Officer  
Robert S. Blevins, AP 
Bob.blevins@corpmail.biz 
(Patuxent River) (301) 481-1408 
46135 Rover Hill 
Lexington Park, MD  20653 
Asst. Administrative Officer 
D/1st/Lt Stephanie J. Ward, AP 
wardleap@comcast.net 
(Delaware River) (484) 684-4837 
120 E Wilmont Avenue 
Somers Point, New Jersey 08244 
Asst. Secretary  
D/1st/Lt M. Melvin Shralow, JN 
melshralow@gmail.com 
(Delaware River) (215) 603-0076 
3300 Darby Road, Apt 5309 
Haverford, PA  19041 
Asst. Treasurer  
D/1st/Lt Frank Hudson, Jr., P 
fhudson@cruisincajun.com 
(Colonial) (757) 870-3023 
105 N Fern Cove Court 
 
 

Punxsutawney Phil did not see his shadow this year so my remaining 
time as your district commander is even less than anticipated (not really 
but maybe my time will be a little warmer).  P/D/C Bernie Karpers asked 
my wife Brande if I knew the magic number.   I wonder if he wanted it 
in days, hours or minutes!   Actually, the year has flown by and I have 
had a lot of fun heading up the district.  I’m not sure what I’ll do with 
myself in April.  
 
Thanks go to all the district commander’s aides that attended the 
USPS® Annual Meeting in Florida. In the capable hands of chief aides 
John and Betty Wilmot they hosted a District 5 hospitality room on 14 
February with a Valentine’s Day theme.  As usual everyone who attend-
ed got the message that in District 5 we are sticklers for doing things 
right. 
 
The National Annual Meeting in Florida had several important outcomes 
deserving our note.  First is that USPS has installed the first woman 
Chief Commander in its history.  Mary Paige Abbott is a gregarious and 
thoughtful leader who I expect to have great success during her term.  
Second, we are proud to have two members of District 5 elected to the 
National Bridge in 2020.  V/C William J. McManimen III, SN is our new 
National Educational Officer, and V/C Ralph A. Bernard, AP is National 
Administrative Officer.  We offer Ralph, Bill and Mary Paige our support 
in their new roles. 
 
Third is that Ralph Bernard’s Rules committee delivered changes to the 
national bylaws that would allow squadrons to determine the coming 
year’s meeting schedule in its executive committee and have it ap-
proved by squadron membership at its annual meeting.  Ralph’s com-
mittee accordingly adjusted the model squadron bylaws to provide for 
this.  Your squadron would have to revise its own bylaws to adopt the 
language in the model before the new process would be legal.  Remem-
ber that the goal is to have the ability to make meetings of the squad-
ron membership and its social gatherings to be kept to what is fun and 
informative. 
 
Fourth and last, as a response to abuses of the privilege, squadrons 
which choose a new America’s Boating Club® local name to do business 
as, will have their name selections subjected to approval by vote at a 
district conference.  Equally, new America’s Boating Club names at the 
district level will be subject to Governing Board approval.   You will hear 
more about these approvals at the conference in Ocean City. 
 
I am looking forward to attending changes of watch at squadrons 
around the district through the month of March, as do my many loyal 
District 5 representatives.   Please get your reservations in as soon as 
possible for District 5 Spring Conference on 26 March in Ocean City, 
Maryland.  See you there! 

Walter  
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2020 Fall Conference, 6-8 November 2020,  
Wyndham Gettysburg, Gettysburg, PA 

 
Mark your calendars now for the 2020 D/5 Fall Conference to be held at the Wyndham Get-
tysburg in historic Gettysburg, PA.  Along with the spectacular workshops and seminars, 
there will be a Ladies Tea & 1863 Fashion Luncheon.  Gettysburg has much to offer: 
 
Gettysburg National Military Park Museum 

The new National Park Visitor Center museum 
houses an enormous collection of artifacts from 
the Battle of Gettysburg.  There is an entrance 
fee to the museum.  You can also arrange for a 
personal tour of the Battlefield with a licensed 
Battlefield Guide. 

Eisenhower Historic Site 
This is President Eisenhower’s home.  The tour 
leaves from the National Park Visitor Center and 
takes about an hour. 

David Wills House  
This museum is dedicated to Lincoln’s visit to  
Gettysburg and the Gettysburg Address. 

The Shriver House Museum 
The historic home in downtown Gettysburg is focused on 
interpreting the civilian experience.  The home is furnished 
as if the Shriver family still lived there.  The home was oc-
cupied by the Confederates during the battle.  You can 
even see the holes where the sharpshooters knocked out 
bricks to shoot onto the street below.   

Seminary Ridge Museum 
Seminary Ridge Museum, located on Seminary Ridge, has 
three floors of exhibits that explore the dilemmas that 
shaped the Civil War, the first day of the Battle of Gettys-
burg, and the Seminary’s role as a Civil War field hospital.  The museum also offers tours of the 
building’s cupola, where Brigadier General John Buford stood as he plotted troop movements on the 
first day of the battle. 

Gettysburg Heritage Museum 
Utilizing artifacts, historical documents, interactive displays and 3-D productions, visitors will gain a 
better understanding of the events that took place in the town before, during and after the battle.  
Find out how people reacted to the invasion of the town; freeze, flee or fight?  Hear accounts of ordi-
nary people doing extraordinary things in a time when their home was in turmoil. 

Horseback Riding, Bicycling & Carriage Rides 
You can bring your own horse and ride the National Park trails or you can join one of the horse tours 
that are offered in the warmer seasons.  The Victorian Carriage Company offers rides in warmer 
weather.   

Mid-Atlantic 
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Bicycling is a good way to see the National Park. 
 
Antiques, Artifacts, Reproduction, Books and Outlet Shopping 

Gettysburg has a large selection of boutique shops specializing in art and history.  There is an outlet 
mall, The Outlet Shoppes at Gettysburg, on the edge of town on Baltimore Pike. 

TO:  All District 5 Members 
FROM:  P/D/C Randy Stow, AP - Chair, Nominating  
 Committee 
RE:  Report of the District 5 Nominating Committee 
 
In accordance with Article VI, Section 6.1 of the District 5 
By-Laws, the following USPS members have been nomi-
nated by the District 5 Nominating Committee to serve in 
the positions listed below for the coming year. 
 
D/5 BRIDGE OFFICERS 
 
Commander D/Lt/C Jeffrey E. Short, JN 

Executive Officer      D/Lt/C Michael E. Payne, AP 

Educational Officer         D//Lt/C Joseph P. Gibson, AP 

Administrative Officer    D/1
st
/Lt Stephanie J. Ward, AP 

Secretary D//Lt/C Pennington Hess, AP 

Treasurer D/1
st
/Lt Nick Montalto, SN 

Asst to Admin Officer  P/C Anthony D. Martin, JN  

Asst to Educational Officer  D/1
st
/Lt Robert S. Blevins, AP 

Asst to Secretary         D/Lt Apryl J. Bernard, P 

Asst to Treasurer        D/Lt Frank Hudson, Jr., P 

 
Planning Committee D/Lt Art Walz, AP Chair 
 D/Lt John O’Reilly, JN 
 D/Lt Jim Gorman Jr, AP 
 P/C David Blades, SN 
 D/Lt Edwin V. Gasaway, SN 
 
Rules Committee P/R/C Kathryn Simkins, AP 
 D/Lt Rick Marinelli, SN 
 D/Lt John O’Reilly, JN 
 
Auditing Committee P/D/C J. Brian Becker, AP 
Chair 
 D/Lt Ray Calandra, S 
 D/Lt Rick Marinelli, SN 
 
 
Nominating Committee   
P/D/C Randolph W. Stow, AP Chair 
P/D/C Bradley D. Humphrey, JN 
D/C Walter K. Neese, SN  
D/Lt Carol Reilley, AP 
D/Lt Beth Thompson, JN 
D/Lt Kenneth Hesterberg, SN 

P/C Marla Spath, S 
P/R/C Charles J. Wells, SN 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
P/D/C Randy Stow, AP – Chair 
P/D/C Bradley D. Humphrey, JN 
P/C Joel A. Hilden, P 
D/Lt Carole Reilley, AP 
D/Lt Beth A. Thompson, JN 
D/Lt Kenneth Hesterberg, SN 
P/C Marla Spath, S 

Passing of P/D/C Katherine 
“Fuzzy” Jones. 
 
With heavy heart, I relay the 
sad news that Fuzzy Jones 
passed the bar at about 4:30 
pm today 23 February 2020. 
She had been admitted to the 
ICU at Mercy Hospital in Balti-
more about nine days ago with 
multiple organ failure, to which 
she finally succumbed. Our 

most sincere condolences to 
her husband Herb.  

  
Fuzzy served as Commander of both Dundalk 
Squadron and of District 5 and as a Staff Command-
er in the National Secretary's Department. Fuzzy's 
commitment and devotion to our squadron, District 5 
and the United States Power Squadrons was without 
compare and she will be sorely missed. Fuzzy served 
this year as my District 5 Flag Lieutenant, having 
been my constant companion and supporter in all 
things USPS. I can only express my deep gratitude 
for her friendship.  
  
No plans have yet been made for services but I will 
pass any information along as it develops.  
  
D/C Walter Neese, SN 
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Report of  the USPS, America’s Boating Club, Annual Meeting 

 
The United States Power Squadrons, America’s Boating Club, met at the Sawgrass Marriott 

near Jacksonville, Florida from 12 to 16 February, 2020.  There were many seminars from Boating 
Education and how to better your ABC Classes and On-the-Water Training and how to increase 
membership and retention.  Attending these seminars is very beneficial as you meet other members 
from different parts of the country and take some of their ideas and use them as your own.  The ex-
change of ideas and the way other squadrons are accomplishing the same goals as your own, but 
maybe in a different way, can only help in the overall mission of our organization.  Socially, there 
were many events where members were able to renew old friendships and make new ones.  One of 
the top events was the Gala of America’s Boating Channel hosted by Marty and Sari Lafferty.  What 
was supposed to be a small gathering of the members who assisted in making the fantastic videos 
on boating education turned out to be a blockbuster with over 125 members in attendance.  I believe 
the event took over the entire restaurant…Great job Marty and Sari. 

 
The Governing Board met on Saturday and there were four (4) National By-Law changes:   

 Section 1.1.1:  If a District wants to use a DBA (doing business as), they would have to 
have that name approved by the Board of Directors.  If a squadron wants to use a DBA, 
the name will have to be approved by the District Council/Conference.  The rationale for 
this change was to protect historic territory by a particular squadron and if the opportuni-
ty arose to start a new squadron, the name would not cover so much area that this could 
not be accomplished. 

Section 3.4:  This change gives the individual squadron the flexibility to decide whether it 
wants to have the Executive Committee approve a new member or just accept the new 
member.  The rationale was to keep squadrons in line with the Cyber Squadron or if 
they can have the flexibility to do whatever is best for their own squadron. 

Section 3.6:  This is a “housekeeping” change as the words are changed from “willing to 
contribute time, energy, and skills” to “willing to promote and advance” the objectives of 
United States Power Squadrons.   This is to keep up with the language of the time. 

Section 10.3.3.4:  Since a By-Law change was made at a prior Governing Board giving the 
National organization the flexibility to have only one Governing Board meeting, a new by
-law was written giving the organization the ability to have electronic voting.  This is also 
an attempt to keep up with the electronic age. 
 

 At the end of the Governing Board meeting, United States Power Squadron, America’s Boat-
ing Club, entered a new age when Mary Paige Abbott was installed as the first female Chief Com-
mander.  This breaks a new barrier that has existed for 106 years.  Another milestone for District 5 
was the fact that two members of District 5 were installed on the National Bridge, William “Bill” 
McManimen, SN as the new National Education Officer and Ralph Bernard, AP as the National Ad-
ministrative Officer.  In attempting to look at history, District 5 has not had two members simultane-
ously on the National Bridge before.  Additionally, another honor was bestowed to one our D/5 mem-
bers, PDC Frank Dougherty, Jr. in receiving his 50

th
 Merit Mark; now joining his brother Tom 

Dougherty in reaching that milestone.   
 
 If you have not attended a National Meeting, it is worth traveling to one.  Not only do you meet 
new people but you get the opportunity to utilize ideas from other parts of the country.  The next Na-
tional Meeting is scheduled to be held in Raleigh, North Carolina on 9-12 September, 2020.    
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Mark 5 Staff 

 
Editor 
 
 D/Lt Apryl  Bernard, P 
 aprylber@msn.com 
 (Absecon Island) (609) 432-7449 
 1127 Riverside Drive 
 Mays Landing, NJ  08330 
 
Staff 
  
  
 Readers 
 D/Lt Gail Becker, S (Patapsco River) 
 D/Lt Virginia Brown, P (Delhigh) 
 D/Lt Walter Lazear, AP (No. Virginia) 
 P/R/C Kay Simkins, AP  
         (Patuxent River) 
 D/Lt Nance Bernard (Absecon Island) 
 D/Lt Nancy Gorman, S (Potomac River) 
 
 
Photographer: 
 
 D/Lt Sari Lafferty, AP (Kent Narrows) 
   
  
   

Mark 5 
Official Publication of District 5 
United States Power Squadrons® 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Published Four Times Annually  
 
 

Articles, opinions and advertisements 
do not necessarily reflect USPS

®
 policy 

or endorsement unless so designated. 

 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

2020 

25-29 Mar D/5 Spring Conference Ocean City, MD 

17-19 Apr Bay Bridge Boat Show Stevensville, MD 

24-26 Apr Annapolis Spring Sailboat Show Annapolis, MD 

20 May Educational Cruise Philadelphia, PA 

20-26 July D/5 Summer Cruise/Rendezvous  Smith Mountain 

 & Summer Council Lake, VA  

8 - Sep USPS Governing Board Raleigh, NC 

9-12 Sep Atlantic City Powerboat Show Atlantic City, NJ 

1-4 Oct US Powerboat Show Annapolis, MD 

8-12 Oct US Sailboat Show Annapolis, MD 

5-8 Nov D/5 Fall Conference Gettysburg, PA 

 

  

Congratulations to District 5 two national bridge officers:   
V/C Ralph Bernard, AP, National Administrative Officer and  

V/C Bill McManimen, SN, National Educational Officer 


